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June 3, 2015 

 

 

Planning Department 

City of Great Falls  

PO Box 5021 

Great Falls, MT  59403 

 

RE:  West Ridge Addition Phase VII-XI 

 

Dear Great Falls Planning Department: 

 

The Sun River Watershed Group (SRWG) would like to voice some concerns on the West Ridge 

Addition Phase VII-XI development as it relates to runoff changes that may occur into the Sun River.  

While in general we support the need for growth in this area we do want to make sure safeguards are 

put in place that ensure our hard work for more than 20 years to reduce polluted runoff into the Sun 

River is not lost. 

 

Our specific concerns, with what we are aware of at this time, that need to be addressed better include: 

 

1.  Montana already lists the Sun River as impaired for nutrients and sediment that this project 

development may cause additional problems.  So how will this development address the Sun River 

Watershed TMDL issues?   

 

2.  Storm water runoff from communities frequently contains contaminates from over fertilization of 

yards, vehicle oil and many other problems.  There are now many proven tools to capture storm water 

runoff to reduce any contaminants from reaching the Sun River that can be incorporated into this 

development.  Can these proven tools be incorporated into the development that is also not too costly 

on the developer?  

 

3.  As this land is converted from agriculture to subdivisions the runoff events will have higher flow 

events that may cause severe erosion as it flows across the remaining agriculture lands.  Can retention 

and detention ponds with higher capacity be installed to reduce this potential erosion concern?  

 

4.  The SRWG has been working with the Great Falls Flood District on many projects to ensure the 

flood control dikes remain stable.  Any changes in the land use in Watson Coulee could become a 

major problem for the Great Falls Flood District.  See the attached documentation supplied by the 

Corps of Engineers about runoff from Watson Coulee and those calculations assumed the Sun River 

would not be flooding when Watson Coulee high runoff was occurring.  Before this project is  

  















 



 


